
  
  

Research Ready Surrey Summary  

 

What is Health and Social Care Research? 

Health and social care research aim to find out new knowledge that could lead to changes to 
health treatments, policies, or care. It provides evidence for Integrated care systems to make 
the best decisions in designing, commissioning, and delivering services for local people.  

Patients or other people with relevant experience contribute to how research is designed, 
conducted and the results shared. 

Who is Research Ready Surrey? 

Research Ready Surrey (RRS) is a partnership between Surrey Heartlands Health and Care 
Partnership, National Institute for Health and Care Research (NIHR), Surrey Community Action 
and Surrey VCSE Alliance. It is part of a national NHS England programme called Research 
Engagement Network Development (REND) created to support Integrated Care Systems (ICSs) 
to increase diversity in research participation.  

RRS is the 6-month learning phase of a longer, phased programme of support to build the blocks 
for strong partnership working in Health and Care Research.  

What was our plan? 

From November 2023 to April 2024, our aims were to learn about research awareness and 
capability across the VCSE organisations in Surrey via interviews and a survey. We planned to 
develop a prototype dashboard using this information to facilitate research connections.  

We also planned a far-reaching public engagement programme to raise awareness of research 
opportunities, and to understand where we can improve knowledge of health and care research 
within underserved communities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
  

What have we achieved? 

1) Mapping results: 83 VCSE organisations responded to our online survey and here 
are some example results. 

 



  
  

2) Interactive dashboard: We have developed a prototype dashboard from the eighty-
three respondents which is undergoing user testing and refinement. 

 

 
 
 

3) Public engagement: We have conducted detailed interviews which we will share as 
reports on the RRS website, and we have visited organisations across Surrey to raise 
awareness and understanding of Health and Care Research.  

 

 



  
  

 

 
4) Reciprocal learning: We have listened to and learnt from our VCSE partners and 

hosted a programme end event at Dorking Halls on the 14th May to share findings 
and plan next steps. 

 

 

5) Grant funding: We received twenty-eight excellent applications and awarded five 
Research Grants. We look forward to following their progress. 
 



  
  

 

What next? 

 

 

And finally… 

We would like to express our thanks to all the VCSE organisations who gave generously 
of your time, shared your experiences and welcomed us into your communities. We 
look forward to future research work with you and to nurturing our relationships. 

You can contact the Research Ready Team at syheartlandsicb.research@nhs.net 
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